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Mrs. Mel (Helen) Black, Port
zlgin, was -honoured on Friday,
flarch 26, when members of
louth Saugeen Women's |n-
| titute visited her In Saugeen
i 3 'lemorial Hospital. The occa-
L

lon was to mark her 95th birth-
ay on March 27.

Mrs. Black has compiled a
'ng and close association with
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Friends, family and members of the South
pay tribute to the founding member of the institute. Helen Black celebrated her 95th bir-
thday and was showered with good wishes at the Sau;
Black (centre) are her daughter,

March 31, 1982

the Federated Women's In-
stitute of Ontario. In 1947, while
residing on the 4th Concession
of Saugeen Township, she was
instrumental In organizing the
South Saugeen branch and serv-
ed as the first president. Prior to
that, she was assaciated for 30
years with the White School
branch.

Saugeen Women'’s Ins

geen Memorial Hospital. With Mrs.
Jean Black (left) and Rae Meclntosh.
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Women’s Institute
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titute gathered Friday to

South Saugeen proudly
presented Mrs. Black with a Life
Membership in December 1957,
In recognition of her leadershin 2
and dedication. Multi-talen
she entered a Tweedsmuir Conia.
test in 1961, composing words -
and music for an Institute song
and won honourable mention in
the provincial competition,

Prior to her retirement to Port
Elgin, many an Institute meeting
and soclal occasion In the com-
munity of South Saugeen was
highlighted with her lively violin
music,

She maintained a keen In-
terest in the work of the local
4-H clubs, and was ever ready to
lend a helping hand in any pro-
iects undertaken by the branch.

This gracious lady, 95 years
young, truly personifies the In-

stitute motto, “For Home and
Country”, as her contribution of
time and talent has indicated.




